From: Chambers - Hatcher VP

Sent: Monday, 11 December 2017 4:39 PM

To: 'Noni Lord' Cc: AMOD

Subject: RE: Supported Employment Services Award - AM2014/286

Dear Mr Lord,

I refer to the attached letter of the AED Legal Centre.

The location of the February hearings is a matter that will be discussed with the parties at the directions hearing on Friday 22 December 2017.

Kind regards,

Ingrid Stear

Associate to Vice President Hatcher

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1812 Fax: (02) 9380 6990

chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10 Tower Terrace 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au



Suite 4 Level 9, 276 Finders Street, Melbourne VIC 3000 PO Box 236 Flinders Lane VIC 8009 Tel: 03 9639 4333 Fax: 03 9650 2833

email: noni.lord@aed.org.au

web: www.aed.org.au

Facebook: www.facebook.com/aedlegalcentre

Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation

2011 LIV Community Lawyer of the Year Award I 2013 Tim McCoy Award I 2014 HESTA Social Impact Award 2016 National Disability Award - Excellence in Justice and Rights Protection

11 December 2017

Email: Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au

Ms Ingrid Stear
Associate to Vice President Hatcher
Fair Work Commission
Level 10 Tower Terrace
80 William Street
EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011

Dear Associate

Re: AM2014/286 – Supported Employment Services Award Vice President Hatcher's Directions dated 10 July 2017

We refer to the above orders and to the hearing of the matter listed for 5-9 February 2018 and 12-16 February 2018.

Would you be able to advise of the location of the hearing either at FWC Sydney or FWC Melbourne?

We would appreciate this information, if it is available, as if it is to be held in Sydney we will need to plan ahead for the two weeks of the hearing.

If you have any queries in relation to the above, please email us at noni.lord@aed.org.au or leave a voicemail message on (03) 9639 4333 with some convenient times for us to return your call.

Yours sincerely

Kairsty Wilson

Principal Legal Practitioner

AED Legal Centre

Our office will be closed for the Christmas break from midday 22 December 2017 until Wednesday 10 January 2018